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WCMT Mission


The Wisconsin Chapter for Music Therapy is committed to supporting students and professionals in the field of music therapy by advocating, educating and creating access to quality music therapy services.
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From the President……


Kathy Schumacher, WCMT President





As I write my last newsletter submission for this term in office, I am amazed at all we have accomplished in the last two years:





	♪  Obtained an EIN tax identification number


	♪  Finalized our mission statement


	♪  Hosted two CMTEs per year


	♪  Assisted with executing the 2005 GLR Conference


	♪  Developed a new logo


	♪ Renovated our website including a simpler domain name


	♪  Developed and distributed PR brochures


	♪  Completed Retention Survey and proposal for GLR Special 


Project Funding





I am very excited to report that Jenny Pelletier successfully sold her private practice—Music Therapy Services of Central Wisconsin.  This is ground breaking territory in our state!  A UW-Oshkosh graduate currently living in Arizona will be moving to Wisconsin to take over the practice.





Plans for our Winter meeting on January 21st are coming together.  A panel of professionals will be presenting for our students on their job experiences.  We will include a Power Point presentation with pictures of a variety of work settings and a lengthy question/answer session about the working world of a professional Music Therapist.





Please mark your calendar for our Spring meeting, which will include a CMTE on Autism.  April 8, 2006 will find us at UW-Eau Claire where we will be co-sponsoring this CMTE with the student organization.  We hope to have a large turnout including community members.





Please take the time to vote in our upcoming election.  As we have an unopposed slate, we are taking the opportunity to try on on-line election.





Thank you for the opportunity to serve you for the last two years!





�





January 21, 2006:  Winter Meeting to be held at Central Wisconsin Center near Madison.





February 10, 2006:  Newsletter Deadline for Spring issue.





April 8, 2006:	CMTE in Eau Claire.  More details to come.





May 20, 2006:


Newsletter Deadline for Summer issue.





August 20, 2006:


Newsletter Deadline for Fall Issue











Rebecca McElroy, Editor


220 Park Lane #A


Lomira, WI 53048
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Have a Safe and Warm Winter!!
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A Note from the Retention Committee:


Fran Felton, AJ Knight, Pam Polcyn and Kathy Schumacher





Great news…we did it!  Following a very productive meeting in September, the Retention Committee worked hard and quickly to submit the proposal for GLR Special Project funds to support a retention study of music therapists in Wisconsin.  At the AMTA Conference in Florida, the GLR Executive Committee enthusiastically accepted the proposal!





The Retention Committee will now be able to continue with the project, which will include an online survey of music therapy professionals, retired professionals, and graduates in Wisconsin.  The survey will be available beginning in February 2006.  After compiling the results of the survey, the committee will submit a final report to the GLR Executive Committee and will also submit a proposal to present these results at publication of the JMT.  This is a very exciting opportunity for the state of Wisconsin to potentially create a template for other state or national retention studies.  Look for postcard invitations to participate beginning in February, and thanks so much for your support!














Membership Report-December 2005


Jill Kiesau, Chair





Happy Holidays WCMT members!  Since the last newsletter was distributed, we are please to welcome many new student members to the WCMT family.   If you have any changes in address or email, please forward that to me ASAP so I can make all members aware of those changes in the newsletter.  





Leslie Bergman					Nicole MacFarlane


1439 Lyndale Ave				E9084 State Hwy 23


Eau Claire WI  54701				Reedsburg, WI  53959


715-834-1210					608-235-8116


bergmalc@uwec.edu			Little_Mac04@hotmail.com


					313 Katherine Thomas Hall, 


Hana Jane Dentiar				Garfield Ave


P.O. Box 492 6903 Innsdale Ave. South		Eau Claire  WI  54701


Cottage Grove, MN  55016			715-855-4082


651-428-5260					Macfarnj@uwec.edu


hanajd@yahoo.com


315 Katharine Thomas Hall 101 Garfield Ave


Eau Claire,  WI  54701


dehtiahj@uwec.edu				(Continued page 5)





♫Upbeat Updates♫





*On August 14, 2005 Melissa Witte married Colin Cole and moved to the Milwaukee area!!


  Congratulations Melissa!!











Treasurer’s Report-November 23, 2005


Kelly Butzen, Chair





Please contact Kelly if you are interested in the latest Treasury amount!!


�





Public Relations Report-December 2005


Jonni Fogerty, Chair





Hello everyone!  It is a pleasure to be serving as your new PR Chair, and I would appreciate hearing any Public Relations ideas you may have for the new year.  As of right now:





There are still plenty of WCMT brochures available!  Please use this wonderful tool to promote and educate others about music therapy.  Contact me to request yours or pick them up at the WCMT meetings to avoid postage costs!  The brochures will continue to be available at the cost of:


Members: $.50 per brochure, plus postage


Non-Members: $.90 per brochure, plus postage


Please continue to send pictures to me and/or Fran Felton for the website and for other PR purposes.  Remember to send a copy of the signed consent form (found on the website) to me, as I will maintain these records.  We need pictures of all ages, all abilities, in all settings to create a nice representation of our music therapy work.


Christine Henes and I are currently working on a music therapy display board.  The idea is to use a professional board and affix display items with Velcro so that they can be manipulated, changed, and updated when necessary.  This project is in the works…so we’ll keep you posted!


A reminder that March is Music Therapy month.  Information and the Governor’s proclamation will be sent to you ahead of time.  Please let me know if there is anything that the PR Committee can do for you this year!!











Words from the Web...


Fran Felton, Webmaster





I hope everyone is enjoying the early snow this year!  If snow is not your thing,


perhaps you’re enjoying the warmth of Florida at National Conference as I write this. (





There have been many exciting changes to the website since our last newsletter.  Following up on a student request during our fall meeting, a “guest book” was added to the member area to allow members to connect, share ideas, post questions, advice, etc.  It’s very easy to use.  Please check it out in the member area and share in what others in the state are doing. …Also following up from a request some time ago (oops!), the Wisconsin Music Therapy Fact Sheet is now available on the website for download, including the current list of active music therapy programs in the state (as of September 2004).





As mentioned in the previous newsletter, the membership form is now available to submit online.  Membership dues can also be paid online using PayPal.  Please see the Fall 2005 newsletter for details on how to use this service.  We had great success in trying these new features of the website during the Fall CMTE, and we hope you will find added convenience in submitting and paying your 2006 WCMT membership online!  Check out the membership page for more details.





You also may have read in the last newsletter that a new executive committee term begins in 2006.  Although we have no contest for any office, we still must hold an election.  It was agreed that this would be a good opportunity to try online ballots since the results will not be highly affected if we incur any error in the process.





How will the online election work?  The ballot will be able to be cast online as a form submission similar to the membership form or a CMTE registration form.  This allows the votes to be completely confidential since no email address is revealed when the form is submitted.  In order to control multiple votes from any one person, each 2005 member will be randomly assigned a voter number that must be entered on the ballot.  This will maintain confidentiality in your vote while helping us control how many times a single vote is submitted.  2005 members with email addresses will receive an email inviting him/her to vote with the individually assigned voter number.  Those members without email access will receive a paper ballot in the mail with voter numbers already printed on the ballot.  Please contact me or Kathy Schumacher if you have any questions or concerns about this process.





Finally, I’m still looking for photos to add to the website.  I know you all are doing some great work out there and must have pictures of the wonderful work you are doing with clients.  Please consider submitting a photo to help promote music therapy in our state and show those viewing our website what music therapy looks like.  Details on how to submit a photo can be found under the “PR Announcement” link on the main page of the website.  Thanks for your support!








http://www.musictherapywisconsin.org
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Check out these Resources





www.rivvannamusic.com


	Songs for Building Social Skills


		My Turn Your Turn by Cathy Bollinger


People Like It When I Say Hi


You Say I Say


My Turn Your Turn


I Can Say Excuse Me


Help Somebody Out


Who When What


It’s Okay That Sometimes I Don’t Understand


Save A Little Bit For Later


And 6 more songs!!





www.asquarterly.com


	A Journal on the Autism Spectrum


Autism Spectrum Quarterly


		c/o Starfish Specialty Press LLC


		P.O. Box 799


		Higganum, CT 06441-0799


		1-877-Starfish





Clinical Practice Corner


Christine Henes, Chair





Continuing education as a component of our practice of music therapy is essential.  At times it is easy to obsess over the amount of credits, topics, delivery and logistics of obtaining credits.  As a transplant from another state, and a person who keeps up with three other disciplines, I must say that the Wisconsin Chapter for Music Therapy has offered excellent workshops for continuing education credit at an extraordinary low price.  You cannot get a better value than right here in our own state. Not only that, but the state networking, encouragement, and mentoring that goes on at our seminars and business meetings give each therapist, their program and the state a strong music therapy presence as we go out to work.  Remember, our state strength depends on individual members.  





There are many ways to build clinical practice skills.  When you read an article, find or write new music for a particular goal for therapy, pass it on.  Email our newsletter editor with the information for an article or send our webmaster the information to post on the website.  Our group is a community and we grow by sharing.  One of the best sources of up to date information I get is from Kathleen Coleman at Prelude Music Therapy.  I look forward to her practical emails weekly. 





For your information, I share the following from my “stack of stuff”:


There is a new interactive software program called LACE (Listening and Communication Enhancement Training) which assists the aging brain to recover skills lost, to filter out unwanted sound and provide proper feedback to the ear. It was developed by Robert Sweetow, director of audiology at the University of California, San Francisco et al.  The software runs on a PC and feeds the brain exercises that include rapid speech as well as sentences spoken in noisy situations and against a competing voice.  The exercises help users with skills critical to communication, like listening, attention and focus.  What applications can we make with this information in our music therapy practice?  A free demonstration version of the software is available for download at www.neurotone.com.








Vice President’s Report-November 2005


Pam Polcyn, WCMT Vice President





There is nothing to report at this time!











From the Editor…


Rebecca McElroy





Just a reminder that the mailed copy will be a little different from the emailed/online copy.  The Treasurer’s Report will not be given online.  Please contact Kelly Butzen if you are interested in our totals.





Next Deadline is February  10, 2005 for the Spring Issue.





Please submit articles as early as possible so I can get to printers and mail before March 1st if I can!!  I’m not sure how much I will have computer access after Mid-Febuary.  My hands are going to be FULL!!!!























Volunteers Needed for


Aurora VNA of WI Hospice





The Aurora Visiting Nurse Association of WI (VNA) has been providing home health care services to patients of all ages since 1907.  Our mission is to provide these services to enable people to remain independent within their communities.  The VNA Hospice Program allows the patient to have the opportunity to die with dignity in his or her own home.  There is a team approach with all those involved, from the patient and caregiver to the Nurse, the C.N.A. to the Social Working, Chaplain and Volunteers.





The Aurora VNA of WI Hospice Program is in search of Music Therapists to volunteer their time and share their creativity and talents to enhance the lives of our hospice patients diagnosed with a terminal illness.  Our hospice program provides care to children and to adults of all ages.  The Aurora VNA of WI hospice program goal is to provide our patients with meaningful life experiences and maintain their comfort.  With your expertise in Music Therapy, we can combine your skills and talents with our hospice patients and their families to provide them a rich quality of life.  In the end many pleasant memories will be cherished for all those involved in the individual’s life.





If you are interested to become a volunteer, please call Megan Beine at 414.345.4469 or email: megan.beine@aurora.org your information will be sent to the appropriate region.  Thank you for considering the Aurora VNA of WI Hospice Vol. Program.





WCMT Winter Meeting


January 21, 2006


Central Wisconsin Center





	9:00-11:00 	WCMT Business Meeting and Networking


	11:00-12:00 	Tour of Central Wisconsin Center Music 


Therapy Department


	12:00-1:00 	Lunch


	1:00-4:00 	Panel Presentation for Students





Please check our website for directions and further details


www.musictherapywisconsin.org


















































Elections—Nominating Committee


Bonnie Jean Barczak, Chair





The following slate for the 2006-2008 term of office was accepted at our Fall Meeting:





President—Kathy Schumacher


Vice President—Pam Polcyn


Secretary—Pam Swetz


Treasurer—Tiffany Vollrath





As it is an unopposed election, the membership in attendance at the Fall Meeting felt it would be a good opportunity to try an on-line election.  See Web Master’s Report for more details!!





From the Schools:





UW-Eau Claire:


Congratulations to Jennie Morvak for winning the “Jennifer Erkens Memorial Scholarship” from Friendship Ventures.  


Melissa Sommers and Sara Wallce-Tomczak will be presenting with Lee Anna in Orlando on Music Therapy for People with Attachment Disorders.  The presentation will show brain scans that reveal differences in brain development after treatment.


Congratulations to JonPaul Dragseth and Dah Hehli for being awarded a research grant with Lee Anna on Effects of Music on Oxygen Saturation for Coronary Artery By-Pass Graft Patients during Physical Therapy Exercise.


The Music Therapy program hosted a retreat on 10-29-05 with Sara Wallace-Tomczak presenting on her use of music in Labor and Delivery and with Brian Flynn presenting on Altered States of Consciousness.  Brain is a former medium.


Alverno:


For the Alverno College Music Therapy Club, we had a very successful bake sale and we are still selling the Music Therapy Awareness car magnets for $5.  


On a performance note, we are preparing a Christmas music program for kids during Alverno’s annual Breakfast with Santa event, as well as singing and playing music for various holiday events on and around campus, including the Alverno Christmas Concert.


Two students, Katie Monahan and Mary Dahl, had a chance to go the National Music Therapy Conference in Orlando.


  














Continuing Education Report-May 2005


Melissa Dixon, Chair





Hello fellow music therapists,





Here are the upcoming CMTEs:





April 8, 2006:	CMTE on Autism in Eau Claire.  More details to come in future issues of the Newsletter.





Also, if anyone has any other educational opportunities, please let me know so I can forward them to others.








Reminder:


CMTE Credits for 2005 year are due as well as the CBMT Annual Maintenance Fee!!


If you need forms, contact CBMT or go online to CBMT.com
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